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Directing Traffic: Roads and Violence in Indigenous Writing 

 
Course Description: 
From the history of the Road Allowance People to the recently memorialised “Highway of Tears,” roads 
figure prominently in Indigenous people’s collective experiences of dispossession. Focusing on a 
selection of literature by Indigenous writers in Canada, this course will examine the histories of 
removal, relocation, and violence that have been associated with roads. We will consider the racialised 
and gendered dimensions of mobility as we move from historical experiences of dislocation to the 
continued violence against Indigenous women specifically. Reading our corpus of texts in light of the 
distressing number of Indigenous women who have gone missing along stretches of highways, we will 
attempt to theorise what this violence suggests about the limits of mobility in a cultural moment 
putatively defined by the circulation of people, capital, and information. What do such disappearances 
reveal about the spatialisation of race and the vulnerability of those deemed, in Tim Cresswell’s term, 
“out of place” in imagined landscapes of settlement? 
 
Our discussion will move beyond a specific focus on roads to theorize mobility, space, frontiers, and 
borders more broadly. We will examine genealogies of segregation (the spatial politics of the reserve 
system, for instance) within the specific contexts of settler colonialism. While this course examines 
struggles over spatial justice, we will also look at many instances where Indigenous communities 
redefined mobility: the Tobique women’s 1979 “100 Mile Walk,” the Oka blockades, the Sto:lo’s 
obstruction of the Canadian National rail line, and the February 14 Memorial March for Murdered and 
Missing Women are but a handful of instances where roads were transformed into sites of political 
resistance. Likewise, many Indigenous authors whom we will read recast mobility in ways that depart 
from these traumatic histories of forced relocation. We will consider acts of reterritorialisation, along 
with experiences of spatial violence, in light of global and transnational developments. 
 
Required Texts: 

 Fran Tonkiss, Space, the City and Social Theory 
 Marie Clements, Burning Vision 
 ---, The Unnatural and Accidental Women 
 Coursepack (available at Staples on campus) 
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Course Requirements: 

 Participation: 15% 
 Seminar presentation: 25% 
 Response to seminar presentation: 10% 
 Weekly discussion questions (five in total): 15% 
 Abstract of final paper (due 24 November in class): 5% 
 Final paper (due 1 December): 30% 

 


